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CHURCH   ACTIVITIES  
 

 

 

 

Sunday Youth Ministry 

 

  7 years  -  11 years     Mrs.  A.  Austen 

         Telephone: 566964 

 

 TOGS       Mrs C. Vaughan 

 11 - 14 years      Telephone: 386528 

      

 

     

 

 

 

Boysô Brigade      Mr.  C.  Jukes 

 (Mondays)       Telephone: 591112 

 

Girlsô  Club       Mrs. S. Hill 

 (Tuesday)       Telephone: 506314 

 

Tuesday Fellowship      Mrs Celia BainesïHolmes 

(Alternate Tuesdays)       Telephone: 325713 

 

Menôs Fellowship      Mr.  P.  Gear 

 (Third Wednesday)      Telephone: 720544 

 

Welcome Break      Mrs.  P.  Macaulay 

 (Wednesdays)      Telephone: 558149 

 

Bluebird Parent & under 3s Group    Mrs K. Hancox 

         Telephone: 881348 

 

Church Web Site       Mr John Brewster 

       johnbrewster_8@hotmail.com  
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Dear Friends, 
Iôm pleased to report, this harvest-time, that my potatoes, 

strawberries, apples and courgettes have done well.  I was 

particularly pleased about the courgettes, as I had raised them from 

seeds.  Thereôs nothing quite like planting seeds in some earth and, 

after lots of waiting and watering, seeing the little shoots break 

through.  After planting out, they really thrived and produced lots of 

lovely courgettes.  Thereôs nothing quite like eating food that you 

have grown yourself; and food definitely tastes better when itôs still 

alive. 

What really pleases me, though, is that we are not dependent on the 

garden for our food.  Itôs been a strange summer for weather, and 

not everything has thrived.  But thatôs OK because we can just buy 

food in the shops and not starve.  The trouble with this is that it 

masks us from the truth that we are dependent on the soil, the rain 

and the sun for our food.  Life is precarious, but our relative wealth 

and the purchasing power of the supermarkets cushion us from that 

sense of living at the edge and we donôt have to worry about it. 

The rise of food banks in this country is beginning to give the lie to 

this complacency.   The City Missionôs Basics Bank does excellent 

work in helping our neighbours who canôt afford enough food and 

other basic needs.   Itôs good that our churches support it through 

the year, and especially at our Harvest Festivals. 

But what about the wider picture?  What about hungry people in 

other parts of the world?  What about the agricultural land that is 

turning into desert?  What about the soil that is being exhausted and 

eroded because of intensive farming?  Intensive farming is less 

productive than traditional approaches, and uses a huge amount of 

oil.   In modern farming, ten calories of fossil-fuel energy are used 

to produce one calorie of food energy on the supermarket shelf.   

Then what about the changing climate and the adverse effect on 

farming of more frequent droughts and floods? 

We are dependent on the soil, the rain, the sun and the air.   As we 

give thanks to God for the harvest and as we thank him for each 
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meal, let us remember that dependence, and the interdependence 

we share with our brothers and sisters around the world.  Let us not 

give thanks while contributing to the spoiling of Godôs world or to 

the hunger of our brothers and sisters.  We need to do more than 

give a bag of pasta to the Basics Bank, good though that is.  We 

need to change how we live, so that our thankfulness to God might 

be accompanied by generosity, grace and care for the world God 

loves. 

Alex Mabbs.  

 

 

  

Church Diaries £2 and Calendars £1.50 for 2014  

are now available 

 from Keren Hancox. 
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FAMILY NEWS FROM CENTRAL  

September  began with a very positive feeling. Not only were the various 

organisations of the church re-starting but we, as a congregation, were 

happy to welcome Eric Song and Zac Mabbs into full membership of the 

church. It is always uplifting to witness two young men prepared to affirm 

their faith in the Lord Jesus Christ as their Saviour and Lord. Eric was 

admitted into membership at the morning service before Holy 

Communion. It was a pleasure to meet and greet his family, who had 

come along to support him at this important moment. The sun shone in 

through the windows and added to the warmth of our welcome. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eric Song & family 

Unfortunately for Zac, the weather changed during the afternoon. He  had 

chosen to have full adult baptism in the sea before being admitted as a 

member. A sizeable crowd of family, friends from all three churches in 

the pastorate, BB Officers, and his friends from college and elsewhere 

gathered on the seafront near Hove Lagoon to witness Zac, with his 

father, Alex, brave the biting wind, enter the sea and be baptised. The 

breakers were so high that one suspects he was really wet before Alex 

immersed him. After that, still dripping, Zac made his Confession of Faith 

and was welcomed as a member. (A video of the service and everything 

that is on the Church website.)  

Zac has departed Hove to go to university ñUp North.ò We wish him well 

in his studies and in this new phase of his life and assure him that his 

friends in Central will not forget him but will continue to hold him in 

prayer. 
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Zac makes his affirmation of faith 

Eric continues to worship quietly and regularly with us. He tends to sit 

towards the back of the church, if you would like to welcome him. We 

are pleased that he has made this considered decision to join our 

fellowship. He, too, is assured of our constant prayerful support and 

friendship. 

We give our good wishes to all our young people who are starting 

university, college or work and pray for Godôs guidance and strength  as 

they take their first steps in to a different lifestyle. 

There was a warm welcome for Dale Marland when he ventured back to 

church one Sunday in September. Apparently, he was even more 

delighted to be back worshipping with us! Dale is still not feeling 

ñFantasticò but it is a start and we pray that he will soon be well enough 

to attend more regularly, as was his wont. 

Welcome Break had its first summer holiday since its inception and 

closed during the month of August. It is now open for business once 

more and judging by the buzz there on Wednesday, ñabsence did make 

the heart grow fonder.ò Its regulars are delighted itôs back. 

The summer was not without its moments of sadness and bereavement ï 

three families lost loved ones. Julie Galeôs father died in July; Carol 

and Adam Gill lost their dearly loved daughter, Josie, and Stephen 

Gledhillôs grandfather also died. Expected or unexpected, death leaves 

aching hearts and empty spaces in family lives. Our sincere sympathy, 
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love and prayers surround these dear friends and all their family circle. 

May they find comfort and strength as we uphold them before our 

Heavenly Father, Who shares their pain. 

Frances Beacham has been given the all clear and doctors are pleased 

with the results of her operation. Keith Austen is home and making slow 

but steady progress. Celia Baines-Holmes has started her chemotherapy 

treatment and we will hold her in prayer as she goes through its rigours. 

Peggy McMillen has experienced the NHS at its best when she was 

admitted quickly to hospital and had a pacemaker for her heart fitted. She 

is now home and looking forward to seeing her daughter Karen, who is 

flying over from Germany to look after her. Peggy may be somewhat 

shocked and bruised but is amazed by the speed of it all and recovering 

well. Please pray that she may continue to do so.   

The Service of Thanksgiving for the 107 years of service of 1st Hove 

Girlsô Brigade Company saw the return of some girls and officers who 

had once been members of the Company. There were some moments of 

nostalgia as a slide display of photographs of camps, displays, awards, 

pantomimes and characters was shown on the walls. These elicited smiles, 

grins, gasps of horror (at once fashionable hairstyles) and outright 

laughter. 

One of the most moving moments came when the Staff and helpers were 

called to the front of the church and stood there with over 370 years of 

service represented in total. A massive achievement, which merits our 

deep gratitude for the work and time, they have given unstintingly to 

girls. 

The new Girlsô Club has made a successful start on Tuesday evenings 

with good numbers of former GB girls attending.  

ñLord, we pray for your blessing on the New Girlsô Club, on its leaders, 

who will teach and on the girls who will continue to learn about Jesus. 

We pray that they will grow in faith and love of You.ò 

So, THANK YOU: Suzanne Hill, Ann Austen, Julie Gale, 

Doreen Fookes, Jill Humphrey, Doreen Page, Chip Dunn, 

Pam Moody, Carol Wickens, Janette King, Keren Hancox, 

Kate Stoner and Brian Teggart. 
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The Boysô Brigade continues steadfastly and would appreciate your 

support and prayers as it embarks on its new session, which promises to 

be an extremely busy one.   

The poet, Robert Frost once wrote, ñGood fences make good 

neighbours.ò At Central this summer we learned that cupcakes are a more 

delicious way of neighbourliness. Our next door neighbours, Sam and 

Lucy, asked if they might borrow some tables and chairs for their 

wedding party. In return, after the morning service, they supplied us with 

a large box of red velvet cupcakes to enjoy with our after-service coffee 

and also made a welcome donation to church funds. The cupcakes made 

a wonderful change from biscuits. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Naughty but Nice 

 

 

 

 

 

Fellowship of Prayer: John and Elsie Flack, Tebello Sibanda, Clive and 

Shirley Hamblin,  Celia Baines- Holmes and John Gilson. . 
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10TH BRIGHTON (HOVE) BOYSô BRIGADE 

COMPANY  

The new session got off to a good start on 9th September with a good 

number of Boys in all three sections. 

We have already begun rehearsals for our Old Time Music Hall, which 

we will be staging in the New Year. It may seem to be early but in fact 

there are only about 13 Monday nights before the show! 

Next month, November, will  see us busy with BB Week and a Coffee 

Morning. We look forward to your support. 

We are always open to welcoming new recruits, so, if you know any 

boys, who might like to join us, encourage them to come along on a 

Monday evening. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REFORM 

Reform is the official magazine of the URC but it has readers from all 

Christian denominations. It contains news and articles exploring 

theology, personal faith and Christian views on social and current affairs. 

It includes contributions from journalists, politicians, campaigners, 

scientists and Christian leaders. 

The annual subscription is £25 for 10 issues. If you would like to 

subscribe to the magazine, please see Jenny Flint as soon as possible. 
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So you thought the Moon was made of Cheese! 

The Moon in late August was amazing  - big, round, near and glorious! 

T h e  m o o n  w a s  a  b l u e  m o o n . 

Augustôs full moon, which rose on Tuesday (Aug. 20), was not just 

a Blue Moon ð it was also the Full Sturgeon Moon, the Full Red 

Moon, the Green Corn Moon and the Grain Moon. 

It qualified as a Blue Moon because it's the third full moon in a 

season with four (most seasons have only three). Historically, there 

have been two different definitions of a Blue Moon. 

Technically, a Blue Moon is the third full moon in a four-full -

moon season. However, a 1946 article in "Sky & Telescope" 

magazine mistakenly defined it as the second full moon in a single 

month (since most months have only one full moon), and the 

definition stuck. Because August had just this one full moon, it 

wouldn't meet the mistaken, though commonly used, definition, 

though it does qualify as a technical Blue Moon. [10 Surprising 

Moon Facts]  

Isnôt God wonderful. 

 

Charlie Steel 

Warmly invites you 

A COFFEE MORNING  

12th OCTOBER at 10.00 AM 

 In  

THE VENTNOR HALL 
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AUTUMN THOUGHTS  

The beautiful colours of Autumn are beginning to appear on the 

trees. So picture the magnificent and glorious sight as the early 

morning sun glistens on the wonders of the mountains and the 

valleys below. A traveller witnessed, right at the very edge, 

facing a gorgeous valley, a young man playing the Doxology on 

his trumpet! 

Praise God from whom all blessings flow! 

Praise Him all creatures here below! 

Praise Him above ye heavenly host! 

Praise Father, Son and Holy Ghost ! 

Within our lives, within our church, within our community ï 

with all the stresses and pressures and expectations and 

disappointments and dreams, we still have so many doxologies 

to sing. 

So much to be grateful for; so many blessings to count 

So much work that God has given into our hands. 

So, as we approach Autumn, leaving Summer behind for 

another year, may we seek to Praise God in our worship, our 

mission, our outreach, our church programmes, our actions and 

our very lives, that our Doxology is something people see as 

alive and vibrant and pointing to our God, our Father. 

CHRIST SENDS US OUT  

TO BRING OTHERS IN  


